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REPUBLIC OF KENYA 
 

 
 

 
 

ELEVENTH PARLIAMENT - FOURTH SESSION 
 

THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY 
 

MESSAGES  
 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE SENATE 

(No. 021 of 2016) 
 

DECISION OF THE SENATE ON THE PARLIAMENTARY SERVICE 
(SENATE MONITORING & EVALUATION) (PROCEDURE FOR 

MANAGEMENT OF FUNDS) REGULATIONS, 2016 
 

Honourable Members,  
 

Standing Order 41(5) relating to Messages requires the Speaker to report to the House 

any Message(s) received from the Senate at a time when the House is not in session, 

on the day the House next sits. In this regard, Honourable Members, I wish to report 

that on Wednesday, 7th December 2016, I received a Message from the Senate 

regarding the  Decision of the Senate on the Parliamentary Service (Senate Monitoring 

& Evaluation) (Procedure for Management of Funds) Regulations, 2016.  

 

The Message states, and I quote: 

“…the Senate, by Resolution made on Tuesday, 29th November 2016, 

pursuant to Standing Order 215(3)(b) and 216 of the Senate Standing 

Orders, resolved to establish a Joint Committee comprising the 

following Senators to consider the Parliamentary Service (Senate 

Monitoring & Evaluation) (Procedure for Management of Funds) 

Regulations, 2016 – 

1. Sen. Kiraitu Murungi 

2. Sen. Abdirahman Hassan 
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3. Sen. Beatrice Elachi 

4. Sen. Muriuki Karue 

5. Sen. (Dr.) Agnes Zani 

6. Sen. Billow Kerrow 

7. Sen. Stephen Sang 

8. Sen. (Prof.) John Lonyangapuo 

9. Sen. Peter Mositet 

10. Sen. Judith Sijeny 

11. Sen. Henry Ole Ndiema 

12. Sen. Janet Ong’era 

13. Sen. Kimani Wamatangi 

14. Sen. Boni Khalwale, and 

15. Sen. Christopher Obure” 

 

Honourable Members, 

You will recall that on Thursday, 1st December 2016, this House did approve the 

names of its fifteen (15) Members to form part of the Joint Committee for the 

purposes of referral and re-consideration of the said Regulations. As you are aware, 

the formation of this Joint Committee of the two Houses of Parliament was 

necessitated by the annulling of the Regulations by the National Assembly on 17th 

November 2016. I therefore wish to call upon the Hon. William Cheptumo, who is 

the Co-Chairperson of the Joint Committee, to reach out to his Senate counterpart so 

as to commence the reconsideration process of these Regulations. 

 

I thank you! 

 

THE HON. JUSTIN B. N. MUTURI, EGH, M.P 
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SPEAKER OF THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY 

 

Tuesday, December 20, 2016 


